COMMUNITY PAGE

Scotland Community Center Flea Market – March 20 & 21, 2010

- 1. Hours: 7 a.m.- 3 p.m. (kitchen opens at 7 a.m.)
- 2. If you would like a space, they are \$20 each (approx. 8' x 12')
- 3. For more information, contact Jackie at 261-0600

Scotland Community Easter Egg Hunt – Saturday, April 3, 2010

- 1. Location Scotland Park
- 2. Hours: begins at 1 p.m.
- 3. Ages: 1-12 years old

Scotland Memorial Day Parade - May 8, 2010

1. Needed are parade participants, marching units, scout troops, floats. Donations and volunteers help welcome. For more information contact Joyce 352-2561 or Cathy 263-5381

Bingo is held every Thursday at the Scotland Community Center Doors open at 5 p.m., bingo starts at 6:45 p.m.

Fayetteville Athletic Association Basket Bingo – March 21, 2010

- 1. Location Fayetteville Fire Hall Community Center
- 2. Begins at 11 a.m., for tickets, contact Tina Effland at 552-8683

If you are aware of a resident or neighbor that does not receive this newsletter, please have that resident contact the Greene Township Office at 263-9160 to update our mailing list.

Greene Township Board of Supervisors 1145 Garver Lane P.O. Box 215 Scotland, Pennsylvania 17254

PRSRT STD
U S POSTAGE
PAID
PERMIT NO 4
SCOTLAND PA

Current Resident or

GREENE INFORMER

Volume 13, Issue 1

WINTER SPRING 2010.

The Greene Township Board of Supervisors

Charles D. Jamison, Jr., Chairman
Todd E. Burns, Vice-Chairman
Travis Brookens, Member
Diann Weller, Secretary-Treasurer
Gina Griffith, Assistant Secretary-Treasurer
Cyndi Schriver, Administrative Assistant
Daniel Bachman, Zoning Officer
Todd Dusman, Assistant Zoning Officer

Address: 1145 Garver Lane P.O. Box 215 Scotland, PA 17254

Phone: (717) 263-9160 Zoning: (717) 263-4990 Fax: (717) 263-6427 E-mail: greene@pa.net

Web Address: www.twp.greene.franklin.pa.us

Greene Municipal Authority	(717) 263-5324
Guilford Water Authority	(717) 263-2813
Tax Collector (Kathy Frazer)	(717) 264-8674
Penn DOT	(717) 264-4171
PA Game Commission	(814) 643-1831
Dog Enforcement Officer	(717) 762-9794
PA DEP	(717) 705-4700
Fayetteville Fire Department	(717) 352-3131
Franklin Fire Department	(717) 263-5874
West End Fire Department	(717) 532-5555
Pleasant Hall Fire Department	(717) 532-5155
IN CASE OF EMERGENCY – DIAL 911	

INSIDE THIS ISSUE

- Spring Bulk Collection, CENSUS 2010
- GTMA, Compost Facility, Street Sweeping
- 4 Community Page

SPRING LEAF & BRUSH COLLECTION

Greene Township will be commencing Spring leaf & brush pick-up March 29, 2010 through April 15, 2010. The collection crew will make ONE pass through the Township. Please rake your leaves and place brush at the edge of your yard, no further than four feet from the edge of the pavement of the road. Do not bag your leaves. The leaves and brush must be on separate piles in order for the township machinery to collect it and must be placed for pick up on the first day of the collection schedule. If the brush and leaves are not separated, they will not be collected

RECENT UP-GRADES TO GREENE TOWNSHIP WEBSITE, EXPANDED OFFICE HOURS

+ + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + +

In an effort to provide easier access to information, the Township is in the process of upgrading our website www.twp.greene.franklin.pa.us

Recently, various Township forms, applications and directions have been added. This information will be available in printable format on our website. In the near future, Township Road, Zoning and Agricultural Security Maps will be added as well a Community Page for the listing of events to be held by non-profit organizations in our community.

The Township Office hours are 8 a.m. - 4 p.m.During early January of this year, office hours were expanded with the office remaining open for business during the noon -1 p.m. lunch hour.

Spring 2010 Bulk Collection

Mark Your Calendar!

Bulk Collection days for Spring 2010 have been scheduled for Friday and Saturday, April 16 & 17, 2010. The collection will be at the Township building located at 1145 Garver Lane in the village of Scotland. The collection on Friday will begin at 7:00 AM and will finish at 3:00 PM. The collection on Saturday will begin at 6:00 AM and will finish at 4:00 PM. This service is provided to the residents (not commercial) of Greene Township from the supervisors. Please inform your neighbors and friends of this service and encourage them to participate.

Residents should bring drivers license as a form of identification or have a Greene Township identification sticker on the vehicle. A bulky item is an item that will not fit in your garbage container or weighs more than 50 pounds. Bulky items must be free of all garbage. Building materials, loose material and items that can be broken down to fit in a garbage container are not bulky items and will not be accepted.

Please do not bring liquefied paints, spray cans, fuel drums, and other hazardous materials. We are unable to accept them. In addition, construction debris will NOT be accepted. Arrangements need to be made with the landfill to dump construction debris. We will accept items not picked up by your regular trash service but we do NOT accept regular household trash (bags of garbage, recyclables, etc). Yard waste is also not accepted during bulk collection. Greene Township accepts yard waste on a regular basis at our composting facility on Mickey's Inn Road.

Please contact the Greene Township Board of Supervisors at (717) 263-9160 with any questions regarding our upcoming bulk collection days

NOTE: Beginning this spring we will accept vehicle batteries. We continue to accept 20 lb. propane bottles as well as up to eight tires per household for disposal this spring. We can only accept standard car or pick-up truck tires. Rims and tires must be separated.



United States CENSUS 2010

Greene Township is partnering with the U.S. Census Bureau to conduct the 2010 Census counts.

What is the Census?

- The census is a count of everyone living in the United States every 10 years.
- The census is mandated by the U.S. Constitution
- The next census is in 2010.
- Your participation in the census is required by law.
- It takes less than 10 minutes to complete.
- Federal law protects the personal information you share during the census.
- Census data are used to distribute
 Congressional seats to states, to make
 decisions about what community services
 to provide, and to distribute \$300 billion
 in federal funds to local, state and tribal
 governments each year

The Greene Township Board of Supervisors would like to encourage you to complete & return your Census Questionnaire when you receive it in early 2010. Spending just a few minutes to fill out your census form will help ensure our community gets its fair share of federal and state funding.

Census 2010

It's easy. It's safe. It's important. www.2010.census.gov

..++++++++++

Appointments to Township Boards

The Greene Township Board of Supervisors is currently seeking residents of the Township interested in serving on a Township Board (Planning Commission, Zoning Hearing Board). If interested, please submit an application/resume to the Supervisor's Office for consideration should a vacancy occur. Any questions in this regard may be directed to the Board of Supervisors at (717)263-9160.

GREENE TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY SEWER CUSTOMERS

Included with previous billing there was enclosed a notice for all customers to contact the GTMA Office to set up an appointment to have an inspection done at your property to insure that there are not sump pump or downspout connections going directly into the sewer system **This inspection must be done even if your residence does not have a sump pump** If you have not scheduled your appointment, please contact the GTMA Office at (717) 263-5324 to schedule an appointment time for your property. We thank you for your cooperation with this project and if you should have any questions, please feel free to contact the Municipal Authority Office.

Greene Township Municipal Authority

Composting Facility

The Greene Township yard waste composting facility will continue to be open Wednesdays, Fridays and Saturdays from 8:00 a.m until 1:00 p.m This schedule will continue throughout the year except on holidays, holiday weekends or special events such as bulk collection days If the compost facility will be closed, signs will be posted at the gates.

The composting facility accepts most types of yard waste except grass clippings. All material generated by the composting facility is available only to current township residents (photo identification will be required) at a cost of \$5.00 per small bucket scoop and \$10.00 per large bucket scoop. No dump truck loads permitted. At various times during the year, after completing the composting process, leaf compost and bark mulch are available for pick-up. Material is on a first come first served basis. You may stop by the facility on Mickey's Inn Road during regular hours to check on availability.

The Greene Township yard waste composting facility is a service provided by the Greene Township Board of Supervisors and is partially funded through recycling grants provided by the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection.



Greene Township Prohibits ALL open Burning of Leaf, Yard & Solid Waste



Street Sweeping

Beginning April 1, 2010, the Greene Township street sweeper will be making passes through the township to clean anti-skid and other materials left on the roadway by the winter. The sweeper will make passes through the township to allow you to clean your lawns of road material by placing it on the edge of the roadway. Please have the material placed by April 1, 2010.

